

Our ref: FOI_4174

Friday, 07 February 2020

Royal Papworth Hospital NHS Foundation Trust
Papworth Road
Cambridge Biomedical Campus
Cambridge

Tel: 01223 638000 www.royalpapworth.nhs.uk

CB2 0AY

Dear Scott,

Thank you for your request for information made under provision of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Please find the Trust's response to your query below (Reference FOI_4174)

Dear Royal Papworth Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, This request relates to UK Environmental Legislation, specifically Air Conditioning Inspection Reporting, which is mandatory for UK hospital buildings which are air conditioned above a statutory minimum size.

Q. How many buildings do you occupy which have air conditioning. Provide building names.

Royal Papworth House - one split unit air conditioning unit Royal Papworth Hospital – one split unit air conditioning unit in the Blood Science unit

Royal Papworth Hospital – one split unit air conditioning unit in the Energy centre

Royal Papworth Hospital – two split units in the retail outlets Royal Papworth Hospital - air handling chiller units

Q. Who is the responsible person for ensuring that your buildings are legally compliant on this mandatory environmental matter? Provide the name, position, address, email address and direct telephone number of the responsible person.

Andrew Selby, Associate Director of Estate and Facilities, <u>andrewselby@nhs.net</u> 01223 638000

Royal Papworth Hospital NHS Foundation Trust Papworth Road Cambridge Biomedical Campus Cambridge CB2 0AY

Q. All reports are mandatorily lodged on a Government database. No reports are currently lodged or are out of date, you are therefore non-compliant. Has your Trust Board been made aware of this breach?

Royal Papworth House - The air conditioning units that the Trust operates are under 3.5kw unit and therefore the Trust believe these fall under the requirement of the UK Environmental Legislation



Royal Papworth Hospital - This inspection is only for a total output of 12kw and over. Our systems total over 12 Kw. However in accordance with the regulations for systems put into service after 1st January 2008, the first inspection must have taken place within the first 5 years of the date when the system was first put into service. The systems were put into service in February 2019, therefore we are compliant.

- Q. Provide the name and email address of the ultimate person who has made the decision to ignore this Environmental Legislation. **Not applicable, please see above**
- Q. Provide the name and email address of each Trust Board Member. Chair

Professor John Wallwork - julie.wall@nhs.net

Chief Executive

Mr Stephen Posey - liz.bush@nhs.net

Executive Directors

Ms Oonagh Monkhouse - naomi.brodowski@nhs.net

Mr Roy Clarke - alison.colling@nhs.net

Dr Roger Hall - liz.bush@nhs.net

Ms Josie Rudman - christine.seaman3@nhs.net

Mr Andrew Raynes - sue.chrabkowski@nhs.net

Non-Executive Directors – Not the Trusts staff so email addresses are not available
Dr Jag Ahluwalia
Michael Blastland
Cynthia Conquest
Mr David Dean
Professor Ian Wilkinson
Gavin Rogert

Q. If you use a Facilities Management Company to manage compliance, who are they? Royal Papworth House is managed in house, by the Trust Estate and Facilities team

Royal Papworth Hospital is managed through a PFI contract with Skanska Facilities Services as the Hard FM contractor

Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005. This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so.



The Trust hopes this information is of help to you but if you are not satisfied with the Trust's response, or want to complain about the way in which your request has been handled, you are entitled to request an internal review. This request should be received by the Trust within two months of your receipt of the Trust's original response.

To request an internal review, please contact the Information Governance Manager at papworth.foidept@nhs.net or write to: the Information Governance Manager, Royal Papworth Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, Papworth Road, Cambridge Biomedical Campus Cambridge, CB2 0AY. Should your complaint not be upheld, you can appeal against this decision by contacting the Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF (telephone number: 08456 30 60 60).

Yours sincerely

Charlie Farrah
Freedom of Information Officer

